SEER GREEN PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD ON WEDNESDAY 2nd MARCH 2016 COMMENCING AT 7.30 pm

Present:  Cllr T Norton, Cllr J Forsaith, Cllr C Hughes, Cllr O Davison-Oakley and Cllr J Holder.
In attendance: 
Mr T Harding, Mrs K Hawes, Mrs A Norbury, Mrs E Bates (Clerk).  

1. OPEN SESSION: Complaints were made about the inconsiderate and dangerous parking near the school which has caused parents with young children to walk in the middle of the road.  When the car owners have been spoken to they have been rude.  Cllr Davison-Oakley, who is also Headteacher of the school, said that she regularly writes to parents/guardians to ask that they park with consideration.  Previous parents did operate a cone system for parking but since the parents left the school there have been no volunteers willing to replace them.  The school undertakes footsteps training with the children every year and is working on an initiative to improve road safety.  It was also noted that there has been an increase in litter around the school.  The road surface where Newbarn Lane meets Chalfont Road has had a temporary repair but it was noted that it was of poor quality. A longer term repair has been ordered with Transport for Bucks; however the Local Area Technician was unable to confirm exactly when the repair would be carried out.  It was reported that there has been regular dumping of domestic cleaning products on Longbottom Lane.  If this dumping continues it will be reported to the Waste Team.
2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE:  Cllr M Thomas, Cllr D Scourfield and Cllr A Anderson.

Approval of Minutes of the previous meeting:  The minutes were approved by Cllr Forsaith and Cllr Hughes and were duly signed as a correct record of the meeting.

Update on Actions from Previous Meeting:  
· The Jubilee Trail leaflet will be circulated for approval.  (Action – Cllr Holder)  
· The defibrillator for the Recreation Ground has been delivered to the electrician and will be installed soon.  (Action – Clerk)
· Photographs are being prepared for a shield design for the white entry gates to the village. An artist’s sketch will be brought to the next meeting.  (Action – Cllr Forsaith) 
· A booklet on the history of the village has been scanned and placed on the website in the History and Photograph section.
· A tree company that specialise in mature cherry trees will be asked for their advice on the best position for these to be planted.  (Action – Cllr Hughes, Cllr Forsaith and Cllr Thomas)
· The Parish Council will contact one allotment holder (where there are still issues with trees and storage) requesting a review meeting to be held with the council, allotment holder and Chairman of the Allotment Association. (Action – Clerk)
· Following the Pavilion Fire Risk Assessment the kitchen door has been replaced with a fire rated door.  
· A meeting was held by the Parochial Church Council about the commercial use of the Parish Church Hall.
· The clock in Jubilee Hall will be replaced as it cannot be seen at a distance. (Action – Cllr Davison-Oakley)
· Contractors were hired to complete the holly clearance work in Green Wood.
· An arboriculturist inspected the beech hedge at the front of the Cemetery and recommended that it should be cut well at the top but should not grow any higher.

· A fence belonging to a Stable Lane resident has been damaged by children climbing.  The damage will be inspected.  (Action – Cllr Thomas, Clerk)  
· Following suggestions to have a pond in the village it will be determined who owns the triangles of grass near Manor Farm Way.  (Action – Cllr Davison-Oakley)
· Contact will be made with a resident on Bottom Lane about their road safety concerns.  (Action - Cllr Forsaith)
Matters arising from the previous meeting not listed on the Agenda:  No matters were arising.
Risk Inspections:  The February inspection will be completed by Friday 4th March. (Action - Cllr Holder)    The fallen tree reported on footpath 16 has been removed.     Cllr Thomas will be carrying out the March inspection.  (Action – Cllr Thomas)
3. HEALTH AND SAFETY:  The master list of all of the regulatory and safety inspections has been organised on a monthly chart with inspections of assets allocated to Councillors. This chart will be circulated for approval before it is implemented.  (Action – Cllr Forsaith)
4. DECLARATION OF INTEREST:  There were no declarations of interest.
5. Correspondence:
· A thank you letter was sent to Seer Green Scouts for their donation towards the defibrillator for the Recreation Ground.  Also enclosed in the letter were details for arranging defibrillator training.
· Resident letters about footpath concerns were raised.
· An invitation had been received to enter the Bucks and Milton Keynes Local Councils Best Kept Village competition. It was agreed that this would be discussed at the next meeting.
6.
Finance  
Payments (from main account) amounting to              £8,599.66
Income 




         
   £2,137.50

Closing balance of all accounts at 29 February
 £52,118.39
The Bucks County Council Local Area Forum agreed to allocate the balance of £19,035 in the Local Priorities budget to each of the three parishes so Seer Green would receive £6,344.  However Transport for Bucks have now stated that double yellow lines between The Jolly Cricketers and the Old Chapel bus stop will cost £13,200 or £11,700 if the Parish Council undertakes informal consultation.  This is considerably more that the original suggestion of £7,500. BCC will be asked why the project has now doubled in price and a breakdown of the costs involved will be requested. (Action – Clerk) It was agreed that for safety reasons the lines were necessary and therefore it will be determined what funding the Parish Council could contribute.  
7. 
Planning
Notices of new planning applications continue to be displayed on the notice-board and website.  

8.
PRINCIPAL AGENDA ITEMS:

i. chiltern and south bucks joint local plan:  The details of the Joint Chiltern/South Bucks Local Plan Consultation have been delivered to all households in the village with the Parish Council Newsletter. Six residents have so far responded to the consultation. It was agreed that comments will be prepared for the protection of older buildings in the village.  (Action – Cllr Hughes) The final submission to Chiltern District Council (CDC) from the Parish Council will consider all the feedback received back from residents by 4th March. A draft final reply will be circulated to Councillors on Monday 7th March to be submitted to CDC by Friday 12th March.  (Action – Cllr Norton, Cllr Forsaith, Clerk)  The results of the consultation are expected in October.
ii. risk assessment: The Risk Assessment was approved and signed. 
iii. pavilion survey:   A structural survey was completed for the Pavilion.  Overall the building was in good order with a number of minor repairs recommended.  These will be prioritised.  A new roof should be budgeted for in the next ten years.  Three quotations will be requested for this work.  (Action – Cllr Forsaith)
9.
UPDATES ON OTHER MATTERS (Reports by Exception)
i. JUBILEE HALL: British Gas have fitted new radiators and flushed through the heating system. There are still actions outstanding and they recommended that the fan heaters should be replaced.  
ii. PARISH COUNCIL PROPERTIES, LAND AND SERVICES:   The holly clearance work in Green Wood has now been completed for this financial year.  An arboricultural inspection will be undertaken in the summer and then further holly clearance work will be scheduled for next winter.   (Action – Cllr Hughes)  It was requested that an area of undergrowth is removed at the junction of Bottom Lane and Longbottom Lane.  A photograph of the area will be marked and then a contractor will be asked for a quotation.  (Action – Cllr Forsaith, Clerk)
10.
Any Other Business:  There were no items raised.
Next Meeting – The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on Wednesday 6th April 2016, at 7.30pm in Seer Green Baptist Church in Wood Pond Close.    
The minutes are also available on the Parish Council website at www.seergreenparishcouncil.gov.uk. 
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